

## Republic of the Philippines House of Representatives Ouezon City, Metro Manila

## MESSAGE



It is with great joy that I congratulate all of you, dear Oponganon pupils, on your graduation. I am very proud of each and every of you!

To the High School graduates, this event is a most momentous occasion to be cherished for it is the culmination of years of diligence and dedication in school that will guide you to the next chapter of your lives and towards your goals and dreams.

To the 6th Grade pupils, may you continue to study hard and do well in school to learn and equip yourselves with useful knowledge and information for your personal growth and development.

Your graduation is not just a personal triumph but a collective victory. Every graduate is another addition to the pride of our Historic Resort City of Lapu-Lapu and our great nation. Thus, it is but proper to include in your celebration and gratitude, your teachers and your families who tirelessly and unconditionally dedicated their time and resources to nurture and educate you.

This year's theme "Sabay-sabay sa Hakbang Tungo sa Maunlad na Kinabukasan" calls each of us to unite towards a progressive future for ourselves and the future generations.

Every one of us has a key role to play in our society and I urge you, dear graduates, to always do good and be good, for where ever you may be, you represent and are the pride of the Oponganons.

Rest assured that I, as your partner in Congress, will always advocate for the improvement of the educational system so that more students, especially Oponganons, will be able to tread the path towards a brighter future.

Kudos to all the teachers, non-teaching staff and DepEd - Division of Lapu-Lapu City for all their hard work in ensuring that you had the best and quality education you rightfully deserve.

Congratulations once again and Godspeed!

AILEEN C. RADAZA
Representative
Lone District of Lapu-Lapu City